
 

Parks Victoria December 2021 Board Meeting Report  
 
The Parks Victoria Board met on Tuesday 14 December 2021 to discuss a range of important issues and 
opportunities. The highlights of the meeting are outlined below. 
 
Visitor Safety Approach  
The Board approved the Visitor Safety Strategic Approach (VSSA) outline that provides a comprehensive 
strategy and tools for Parks Victoria’s management of visitor safety.    
 
2021-22 Cooperative Operating Plan  
The Board approved the 2021-22 Cooperative Operating Plan, outlining the summer fire season fire 
management services to be provided by Parks Victoria supporting DELWP’s bushfire prevention obligations. 
 
Environment Land and Water Report Programs Quarterly Report  
Updated on the continued development of activities into a comprehensive program approach using a 
resource-based delivery model. 
 

Five-year Asset Management Strategy  
The Board approved Parks Victoria’s Five-year Asset Management Strategy, addressing two core requirements 
of the Victorian Government’s Asset Management Accountability Framework (AMAF) compliance, and 
delivering a coordinated approach to achieve life cycle asset management across the Parks Estate. 
 

Health Safety and Environment Report  
The October 2021 Total Recordable Injury Frequency Rate (TRIFR) continues below the annual target, and 
close to its lowest level in the rolling 12-month reporting cycle. 
 

Yoo-rrook Justice Commission  
The Board continued discussion on the outcomes and emerging themes arising from initial discussions in the 
preparation of Parks Victoria’s response to the Yoo-rrook Justice Commission and noted the next steps. 
 

 
 


